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LAW CLERK HIRING INFORMATION 
Loretta A. Preska, Senior United States District Judge 

 
 
Chambers Contact Information: 
United States District Court 
Southern District of New York 
500 Pearl Street 
New York, New York 10007 
PreskaNYSDChambers@nysd.uscourts.gov 

 

Positions: Judge Preska has completed clerkship hiring for the terms beginning in 2026 through 

2027. Judge Preska will consider applications for a one-year clerkship commencing in 

summer/fall 2027 subject to the caveat below. 

Applications: Judge Preska does not anticipate completing hiring for the 2026-2027 term in the 

near future. Nevertheless, applicants may submit applications at any time and be interviewed at 

any time, and clerkship offers may be made at any time. No offers are likely to be made in the 

absence of grades from the first semester of the second year of law school. 

Application process: Applicants should send a cover letter, resume, law school transcript, 

writing sample (of no more than twenty pages), and three letters of reference by mail. Judge 

Preska does not use OSCAR for clerkship applications. Please mail only complete applications. 

Applicants and Law School Career Services staff should visit the Court’s website 

(http://nysd.uscourts.gov/judge/Preska) for updated information regarding vacancies and other 

hiring information. 


